INTEGRATING VISION HEALTH AND PRESERVATION INTO EXISTING CHRONIC DISEASE PROGRAMS 

Improving New Yorkers’ vision health, eye health and quality of life with unique collaborations

Public Health Problem
· The number of blind and visually impaired people is predicted to double over the next 20 years as the population ages and chronic diseases such as diabetes and cardiovascular disease continue to increase.

· At least half of all blindness can be prevented through timely diagnosis and treatment.

· Few, if any, state health departments have public health vision and eye health programs due to lack of funding and organizational capacity. 
Program

· A collaborative effort between the New York State Department of Health and Prevent Blindness Tri-State, funded by Prevent Blindness America through a federal grant from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, created the Vision Health Integration and Preservation Program (VHIPP). 
· VHIPP formed a group called the New York State Vision and Eye Health Collaborative encompassing a broad range of stakeholders charged with developing and implementing a Vision Integration Plan.

· VHIPP integrates vision health preservation strategies into existing disease programs. Integration activities with the following organizations and programs are under development: Cancer Services Program, Obesity Program, , Community Health Center Association of New York State, State University of New York School of Public Health and the Pharmacist Society of the State of New York, among others. 
Impact 

· New York now has a Vision Integration Plan to guide vision preservation efforts.

· VHIPP coordinated a Buffalo-area “Smoking Causes Blindness” campaign with the Tobacco Control Program’s statewide campaign, reaching a target, high-risk population for both programs with a combined message about smoking and preventing vision loss. 
· The California Diabetes Program adopted campaign materials to promote vision health & tobacco messages to people with diabetes, another high-risk population, saving time and effort by using already-developed messages.

· Vision preservation messages are now reaching a wider audience through integration into activities of the collaborative members: Tobacco Control,  Diabetes Prevention and Control, Bureau of Injury Prevention and the New York State Office for the Aging, among others.
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